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SUMMARY 
 

Synopsis of Bill 
 
House Joint Memorial 101 requests the Governor to appoint a task force to study food quality, 
food additives, harmful processes applied to food and methods to curb the consumption of un-
healthy food.  The task force should be comprised of representatives for the Department of 
Health, the Environment Department, the Public Education Department,  the University of New 
Mexico’s Health Sciences Center, the Department of Agriculture, the Organic Commodity 
Commission, the Livestock Commission, the Attorney General’s Office and the chair of the Nu-
trition and Dietetics Practice Board as well as other representatives such as internists, family 
practitioners, pediatricians, cardiologists, toxicologists, ranchers, farmers, biochemists and nutri-
tionists. 
 
The task force must report its findings and recommendations to the governor and the legislature 
by January 1, 2005.  
      

Significant Issues 
 
The improvement of the quality of food grown in, produced in, imported into or exported from 
New Mexico is necessary to improve nutrition for New Mexicans. 
 
Limiting or labeling additives to food that are carcinogenic, neurotoxic or otherwise deleterious 
will improve the quality of food available to New Mexicans. 
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It is necessary to investigate and identify processes that, when applied to foods, are harmful to 
human health. 
 
The need to study the medical and biochemical issues pertaining to nutrition has ongoing vital 
relevancy for all New Mexicans. 
 
It is necessary to curb the consumption of unhealthy food to promote good nutrition among New 
Mexicans.  
 
 New Mexicans are in need of information about food quality, food additives and potentially 
harmful processes to make good nutritional choices; 
 
RELATIONSHIP 
 
HJM 101 relates to HB 303 & SB 273, the Nutrition Act creating a Deputy Secretary within the 
Environment Department. 
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